

## STATEMENT BY THE DELEGATION OF INDONESIA 25<sup>th</sup> SESSION OF THE WORKING GROUP ON UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW CONSIDERATION OF THE NATIONAL REPORT OF THE REPUBLIC OF GREECE GENEVA, 3 MAY 2016

Mr. President,

Indonesia would like to thank the delegation of Greece, for their comprehensive national report and continued engagement in the UPR process.

Indonesia commends the Government of Greece in its efforts to strengthen the promotion and protection of human rights, despite the challenges and impacts of continuing economic crisis, through the ratification of CRPD, OP-CAT and the establishment of the Greek Ombudsman, as well as the drafting of National Action Plans on Human Rights, on the Rights of the Child and against Racism and Intolerance.

Mr. President,

Indonesia welcomes the measures taken by the Government of Greece in managing issues of migrants through the Code of Immigration and Social Integration. In this regard, we recommend the Government of Greece to consider its accession to the Convention on the Protection of the Rights of All Migrant Workers and Member of Their Families.

Indonesia commends the efforts to establish National Strategy for Social Inclusion to address poverty, children, persons with disabilities and discrimination. In this regard, we recommend the Government of Greece to develop policies and programs to effectively implement National Strategy for Social Inclusion.

To conclude, Indonesia would like to offer its best wishes to the Government and people of Greece in their future endeavors towards the promotion and protection of human rights at all levels.

Thank you.